Regular Meeting

October 14, 2013

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on October 14, 2013 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Susan Larson, Dean Meurer and Kevin O’Dell. Motion was made by Larson, seconded by D Balch to approve the September minutes. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried. 

Motion was made by T Balch, seconded by Larson to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills, payroll and the additional bills in the amount of $77,298.05. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried. 

Lois Erickson told the board that there were some big hole in the alley by her house and asked if they could be fixed. Ross said he would have some gravel put in them.
Trick or Treat hours set for October 31 from 5:00 to 7:00 P.M.
T Balch reported that 2 fire hydrants replacements and a water leak repair on the highway had been scheduled.
Matt Hansen from Willett Hofmann & Associates spoke to the board about the West Side Sanitary Sewer Project Phase II. Hansen went over the project schedule and said he typically doesn’t like to go out for bids until all easements are done.
Hansen went over the Water Transmission Main and the Elevated Water Storage Tank Painting final project cost summary showing the forgiveness of principal of $122,866.00, the total amount of the loan of $394,561.69 making the yearly payment $24,822.00. Hansen told the board that the additional engineering of $4,408.84 was because of additional permits on highway 38 and additional engineering for the watermain loop project. T Balch asked if there were any negotiations on the cost since it was also unforeseen on the village’s part. Hansen said he was just asking for consideration. T Balch made a motion, seconded by D Balch to pay half the cost in the amount of $2,204.42. Roll call votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried.
Manheim went over complaints with properties on Killion Avenue and Main Street.
Meurer reported they were continuing to discuss the comprehensive plan with Lynn Kilker and set a meeting date for October 21, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at the Village Hall.
Larson reported that no one showed for the September meeting and reminded the board there would be a meeting Tuesday, October 15, 2013 the Park 6:00 and Beautification is 6:30 p.m. at the Village Hall. Ross told the board the permit for the splash pad had been received. 
D Balch and O’Dell reported that they were having trouble getting bids for sidewalk replacement.
Chief Farringer monthly police report listed 224 hours worked, 79 gallons fuel, 1462 miles, 2-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 3-criminal offense reports, 34-public services, 23-traffic enforcements, and no fines were not listed on the report. Farringer reported the disaster preparedness meeting Wednesday, September 11, 2013 had gone well and would be holding meetings every Wednesday after the regular board meeting at 6:00 p.m. and invited everyone to attend. Farringer also reported that they had worked out a deal to purchase a 2006 Ford Expedition from the Amboy police department and will be getting the lights and cages installed.
Adoption of Illinois Vehicle Code as an Ordinance Violation and additions to the Minimum Fine Schedule were discussed. Ross tabled to next month’s meeting and said if anyone had questions they should contact Chief Farringer or Attorney Tess. 

Stover reported that he had gotten the No Bike Riding on the Sidewalks stenciling done.
Van Dam introduced the Annual Levy Ordinance and presented the Treasurers Report for fiscal year ending April 30, 2013.
Tess reported that he had gone back through and got all the Zoning Board of Appeals paper work done. 

T Balch made a motion, seconded by Larson to adjourn. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried.  9:00 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
